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Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Minutes
June 18, 2009
The meeting opened at 7:00 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Member; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Absent: Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Peter Dascoulias, Member; Cindy Merchant, Alternate and Terry Lewis, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Evelyn Auger was seated for Peter Dascoulias.

3. Approval of Minutes


a. Regular Meeting Minutes of April 23, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to accept the minutes of April 23, 2009, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

b. Workshop Meeting of May 7, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to accept the minutes of May 7, 2009, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

c. Regular Meeting Minutes of May 21, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to accept the minutes of June 21, 2009, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

d. Workshop Meeting of June 4, 2009


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to accept the minutes of June 4, 2009, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.

4. Old Business


a. Continued review of Planning Board “Rules of Procedure”


Carried over.

5. New Business


None

7. Planners Update

Bob Ward stated that he had received a letter from Mary Earley resigning her position as Alternate to the Planning Board. He further stated that he received a letter of intent to remain on the Sanbornton Planning Board from Cindy Merchant. The letter stated that she wishes to continue with the Planning Board and apologized for her absences stating that circumstances have prevented her from attending recent meetings. Evelyn Auger stated that Cindy could reapply for an Alternate position after circumstances change as the current circumstances limits the Board due to the fact that the same Alternates are generally present. Dick Gardner stated that he would like to see more involvement and stated that more people are needed to sit as Alternates on the Planning Board. Chair Bormes stated that a letter could be sent to Cindy Merchant  and also to Terry Lewis asking when they feel they may be able to come back to meetings. Chair Bormes further stated that involvement is preferred over resignation. Bob Ward will draft a letter for Chair Bormes to sign and send out to Cindy and Terry. Bob Ward stated that if the Planning Board is looking for additional Alternates that the Master Plan Advisory Committee would be a good source of candidates.

Bob Ward handed out the final version of the Summary of Permitted Uses . He stated that he will review this with the ZBA and after that he will have it posted to the Towns website. 


Bob Ward handed out the updated 2009 Edition of the Sanbornton Zoning Ordinance. He stated that he will also be providing copies of the updated version to the members of the ZBA.

6. Other Business

a. Discussion concerning date for next meeting to continue discussion of workforce housing.


Bob Ward stated that as per the Planning Boards request, he has contacted Benjamin Frost from the New Hampshire Housing Finance Authority, inviting him to attend the August Planning Board Workshop to discuss workforce housing. The Board decided that the August Workshop will begin at 6:30 pm with the first hour dedicated to the discussion with Benjamin Frost. (NOTE: the meeting date for this was later revised to July 16 at 6:30 pm).

b. Follow up discussion on Emerson Brook Forest proposal


Bob Ward stated that the developers of the Emerson Brook Forest proposal met with the Board of Selectmen to present their concept for the proposed development. The developers would like to have community involvement in the planning and shaping of this project. Bob Ward asked how the Planning Board would like to respond to this invitation as the final approval of the project requires subdivision and site plan approval from the Planning Board as this could potentially be a conflict of interest. Evelyn Auger stated that the Planning Board should have a liaison to the committee.  She further stated that the liaison could be an Alternate member of the Planning Board instead of a voting member so would not be a conflict of interest. She also suggested checking with the Planning Board’s Attorney to make sure that this would be appropriate. 

Discussion followed concerning the best way to approach possible zoning changes. Bob Ward asked if the Planning Board would like to invite Mr. Bracket to come to a meeting to speak to the Board. Dick Gardner stated that it may be helpful to give the developer a time frame of how long this process could take as well as additional costs for experts to be brought in. Chair Bormes agreed that this will be a good way to gather data. Bob Ward stated that he will contact Mr. Brackett to see if it is all right to distribute Emerson Brook Farm plans to the Planning Board members and also to extend an invitation to discuss topics with the Planning Board. It was agreed that developing “talking points” for the meeting will be very useful and requested that these be developed prior to the meeting so that they can be provided to Mr. Brackett. Dick Gardner suggested having one member act as moderator at the meeting so that he is the only one bringing topics forward. Dick Gardner also suggested that Bob Ward speak with the Planner in Sandwich regarding the proposal. Bob Ward stated that he will also speak to Ray Burton of the Governors Executive Council regarding this and check with the Planning Board Attorney to determine what is appropriate to discuss and what is not.
8. Adjournment


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:02 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
